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UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 

July  4 Independence Day 

 20-24 OCA Nationals in Kingsport, TN 

 30 R.E. Olds Car Capital Celebration 

 29-31 /ƻƴŎƻǳǊǎ ŘΩ9ƭŜƎŀƴŎŜ 

 

August 7 Clinton Twsp. Gratiot Cruise 

 20 Woodward Dream Cruise 

 28  Hines Park Cruise 

 

NATIONALS UPDATE:  

Phil and I were in Kingsport a week ago and this time we kept to the highways down to 

Knoxville then back up to Kingsport.  It adds somewhere between 1-2 hours to your drive time 

but if you are pulling a trailer it may be a good bet.   

Be sure to go inside the host hotel as that is where Doug Width, Brock Loewen and Phil 

Woodward will have their cars on display (Senior Preservation).  There will be shuttles into 

town for restaurants and shopping if wanted.  Bring sunscreen, it is sure to be HOT and enjoy 

the week.  See you there.  I will be the one with the camera in her hands J! 

 

PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE: 
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EDITORõS NOTE: 

 

I have to start by apologizing to Anne Drake for forgetting to mention her birthday in the last 

newsletter. 

Now I want to thank everyone who submitted something to make this newsletter happen: Pat 

Macaluso; Judy Badgley; Bruce Powelson; Steve Apking and those who play Eagle Eye.  I, also, 

understand the Suzi Macaluso and Paulette Width are working on articles for the next 

newsletter.  Thank you SO much.   

L ƘŀǾŜ ƘŜŀǊŘ ǘƘŀǘ wƻŎƪŜǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ΨǎŜŜƴΩ ŀǘΥ 9ȅŜǎ ƻƴ 5ŜǎƛƎƴΤ tƻǿŜǊ ¢ƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ {ǘ LƎƴŀŎŜΦ  

HINT!  HINT!  I would LOVE to hear about your trips so if you would like to share your story, 

please send it to me. 

Enjoy your Fourth of July holiday, hope to see many of you at Nationals and Woodward Dream 

Cruise and catch ya in September for the next newsletter. 

 

NEW MEMBERS: 

 

Bill and Sue Hartley and their 1956 Rocket 88 Holiday Coupe 

Aaron Metheny 

Don Harris 

Photo by: Bruce Powelson taken at the GM Heritage Center.   
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JOYS AND CONCERNS 

July  6 Erick Drake   August   6 Suzi Macaluso 

 11 Dave Tucker        8 Doug Width 

 27 Bob Wheeler       18 Denise Tucker 

 31 Pat Hibbeln          19 Jim Dyar 

       

  

 

 

Happy Anniversary ς August 26 Pat and Suzi Macaluso 

 

Happy Retirement - May 31 Pat Macaluso 

   June 30 Al AND Kelly Ferry 

 

 

 

 

Rockets who have been or still are recovering from one thing or 

another J 

Bob Kanas, Sharon Hoover and Ken Kress 

 

Hope all of you are back to 100% real soon. 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY BELATED BIRTHDAY (I missed the 

emailL) 
May 1st ǿŀǎ !ƴƴŜ 5ǊŀƪŜΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅΦ  {hΣ {h ǎƻǊǊȅ L 

missed it.  Hope it was great! 
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MICHIGAN HISTORICAL MUSEUM ð CLARAõS 

¢ƘŜ wΦ9Φ hƭŘǎ /ƭǳō ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƻǊ /ƛǘȅ wƻŎƪŜǘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ aŀȅ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ŀǘ /ƭŀǊŀΩǎ 

Restaurant in Lansing where the group got seating in the historic train car for lunch.  There 

was a good turn out from both clubs with everyone driving their Oldsmobiles, many for the 

first time in 2016.   

!ŦǘŜǊ ƭǳƴŎƘ ǿŜ ƭƛƴŜŘ ǳǇΣ ǿŀƛǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǇƻƭƛŎŜ ŜǎŎƻǊǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴΧΦΦ ǿŀƛǘŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŀǎ 

R.E. Olds President, Bruce Powelson had to find a map to give directions to the motorcycle 

officers on just where we were going and how to get there!!!  That had to be the funniest site I 

have ever seen.  The local police had no idea where we were headed, at least that is MY story 

and I am sticking to it.  They headed us down Michigan Ave. straight toward the state capitol 

and around to the Historical Museum.   

Due to our size we broke into 2 groups and spent the next 2 hours getting guided tours 

through the museum.  It was quite fascinating and I know I learned a lot about our state that I 

ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƪƴƻǿΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŎǳǊǾŜd dash Olds on display but my favorite spot was the 

General Motors corner.  It reminded me of the Auto Shows I used to go to as a kid.   

A BIG Thank You to the R.E. Olds Club!  It was a great day and a great time.   

 

(This was just TOO funny for me!  I wish I could have heard what they were saying. 
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MCR DUST-OFF 2016 
-ÁÙȟ ΤΣȟ ΤΡΣΨȟ ×ÁÓ Á ÂÅÁÕÔÉÆÕÌ ÓÕÎ ÓÈÉÎÉÎÇ ÄÁÙ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÍÉÄ ΩΡȭÓȟ ÔÈÅ -ÁÃÁÌÕÓÏȭÓ ÐÌÁÃÅ ×ÁÓ all ready 

ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ -ÏÔÏÒ #ÉÔÙ 2ÏÃËÅÔȭÓ ÁÎÎÕÁÌ Ȱ3ÐÒÉÎÇ $ÕÓÔ-/ÆÆȱȢ    Pat & Suzi spend many days planning and 

preparing for this event and the final preparation was completed on Friday evening and Saturday 

morning with help of fellow members Al & Kelly Ferry, Bill & Terry Mozurkewich, and Jeff Briggs.   

The day went off without a hitch.  MCR members and others started cruising in fairly early and 

continued throughout the beautiful day with their outstanding vehicles.  Due to the coming and 

going of attendees an exact count was not made but a good estimate was 75 people and 40 cars. 

As always, with all MCR events the food was abundant.  The club supplied the main course burgers 

& dogs along with the condiments, ÉÃÅ ÔÅÁȟ ÌÅÍÏÎÁÄÅȣ Those who attended brought wonderful 

passing dishes.   Jake and Don did a great job on the grills cooking up those burgers and dogs, and 

were caught a few times sampling.  If anyone went away hungry it was surely their own fault. 

Dash plaques were given out to all who showed their cars.  A joint effort by Phil Woodward and 

Pat Macaluso putting their heads and talents together to create this ÙÅÁÒȭÓ plaque recognizing the 

50th anniversary of the Tornado.  We hope everyone enjoyed them.   

One new member was gained from China Township MI, with a 1950 Olds (work in progress). 

We had an MCR Spring Dust Off First this year.  A long distant cruiser joined us with their beautiful 

red Oldsmobile Calais, "ÉÌÌ Ǫ $ÁÒÌÅÎÅ -ÅÙÅÒȭÓ ÆÒÏÍ Dillsburg Pennsylvania.  They are members of 

the Oldsmobile Blue/Grey Club and drove all the way to Howell to join us for our event.  They 

actually were making a weekend out of it.  They left us late afternoon and headed to Ohio to 

ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÔÈÅ .ÏÒÔÈÅÒÎ /ÈÉÏ ÃÈÁÐÔÅÒȭÓ Ȱ3ÐÒÉÎÇ $ÕÓÔ /ÆÆȱ ÏÎ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÒÅÔÕÒÎÉÎÇ ÈÏÍÅ ÔÏ 0!Ȣ   

Another wonderful MCR event goes into the MCR record book.  Thanks to all those who 

participated. 

 

ANONYMOUS   J 
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